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10 February 2022 
 

Re: Auditor-General's performance audit report – Procurement Management in Local 
Government for the period between 1/7/2016 and 30/6/2019 

 
Dear Mr Piper, 

Thank you for giving Waverley Council the opportunity to provide an update on the actions we 
have taken to implement the recommendations provided by the Audit Office of NSW, as well 
as providing feedback on the overall effectiveness of the audit process. 

In the table provided below, we have outlined the actions taken to date in the process of 
implementing the recommendations. We have also provided details on the status and actions 
required for the remaining recommendations that are to be implemented. 

In terms of providing feedback relating to the effectiveness of the audit process, we found that 
the Audit Office team members conducting the audit were professional and diligent. When 
requesting information pertaining to the audit from Council officers, they provided sufficient 
lead time to enable the provision of informative responses, which in many cases, were quite 
detailed and comprehensive. Conversely, Audit Office team members also responded to any 
questions raised by Council officers on a timely basis. Overall, they carried out the audit in an 
efficient and timely manner. 
 
We note that in their final report, the Audit Office acknowledged that all six Councils audited  
(including Waverley) were generally compliant with legislative requirements and their 
respective policies and procedures. We recognise that there are still opportunities to improve 
certain performance gaps as detailed in table below, and also that the findings / 
recommendations provided by the Audit Office have certainly provided some valuable insights. 
 
Again, I would like to thank you for the opportunity to prove feedback in relation the work 
undertaken by the Audit Office. Should you wish to discuss any of the items referred to in this 
letter, please contact me directly on ,  

   
 
Yours Sincerely, 

Emily Scott  
General Manager, Waverley Council 
 

 
 

 
 
















